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MINUTES  








June 13, 2013 

1.0       ASSEMBLY 

1.1      Meeting called to order at 7:00PM. 


1.2  Members: Guy Eaton, Ken Eastman and Tom Marshall 

1.3  Visitors: 

2.0       MINUTES


Eastman motioned to approve the minutes of the June 6, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. 


All voted in favor.  

Important Dates     -       

June 17th – Master Plan Workshop group 10am at the Town Hall 

June 19th – Conservation Commission 7PM at the Town Hall 

June 26th – Board of Adjustment Hearing 6:30PM at the Town Hall 

June 27th – Tax Bid Sale closing- Properties will be auctioned off at the Selectmen’s Meeting 

June 28th – Summer camp registration 6PM at the lodge. 

Did You Know? 

There will be a Household Hazardous Waste Collection in Newport, NH at the Public Works garage on Saturday, June 15th from 9:00-12:00PM. Washington residents are encouraged to participate if they have hazardous items to discard.  

3.0 BUILDING AND PARKING PERMITS

3.1  Brian Moser: TM#22-071, North Main Street, requesting a building permit to construct a lean to off the back of his existing barn. Eaton had inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application. Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor; permit # 1317 was approved. 

3.2 Martin Putnam- TM#24-19, Valley Road, requesting a building permit for a 16x20 shed. Eaton had inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application and Eastman seconded the motion. All voted in favor; permit #1318 was approved. 

3.3 Otto and Sandra Nielsen: TM#12-098, Washington Drive, requesting a building permit to enclose a section of an existing deck to create a three-season room. Eaton had inspected and found that all of the setbacks were in accordance with the Land Use Ordinance. Eaton motioned to approve the application; Marshall seconded the motion. All voted in favor; permit #1319 was approved. 

3.4 Cecile Bushey: requesting a parking permit for her East Shore Drive property. –  Tabled for payment. 

4.0 APPOINTMENTS DURING THE DAY AND PREVIOUSLY 

4.1  The Selectmen’s Office received a call from Evelyn Boyce on Monday regarding her ongoing concerns with water on her property and with the upcoming predicted rain, she has flooding worries. Dagesse listened to her concerns and told Boyce she would relay them to the Selectmen. 

4.2 Jenn Read phoned and asked Dagesse to get a message to the Park and Recreation Commission requesting the use of the volleyball net for a party at the pavilion next week. Park and Recreation got the message and delivered the net this morning. 

4.3 Lou Iadonisi spoke with Eaton regarding an existing porch on a Millen Pond Road home that he would be replacing in the same footprint. Eaton said that it was fine, and that no permit would be needed.  

4.4 Jim Crandall came in with a draft of the Meetinghouse web site. The Selectmen approved the draft. 

5.0 DEPARTMENT HEAD AND EMPLOYEE APPOINTMENTS   

5.1 Michelle Dagesse:


5.1.1. The Selectmen asked Dagesse to contact SBA to inquire on the status of the cell phone tower. She called on Friday and a representative told her that the tower is in a “pending” status. This means that no coverage is being provided as of yet from the tower. She was also told that this is updated periodically. 


5.1.2. Phoned to notify a weekend renter of the lodge that the water was temporarily shut off and could be turned back on manually under the sink and she requested that the renter shut it back off after they used it. The small leak under the sink will be repaired this week. 


5.1.3. Dagesse and Eccard worked with a former property owner to repurchase their property back from the Town after the Selectmen had established the penalty on Friday. The payment received on Friday did not clear the bank so the “Quit Claim Deed” will not be completed until next week.  Dagesse and Eccard also assisted another property owner with a repurchase plan to buy his recently tax deeded property back from the Town. 


5.1.4. Sent out fuel bids for the Selectmen.  


5.1.5. Dagesse sent a letter to LGC requesting a return of $5,000.00 which is the holiday contribution that was established by the company to be a rebate on this years insurance bill. 

5.2 Chief Marshall: 


5.2.1. Provided the Selectmen with a copy of the calls for service for the month of May. 

6.0 Public Appointments: 

7.0 COMMUNICATIONS RECEIVED 

7.1  Application from the Washington Congregational Church for the use of the lodge on September 28, 2013. – See 9.1 

7.2 Applications from the summer camp program to use the lodge on August 

9th and July 19th through the 20th – See 9.2 

7.3 Email from the Town’s attorney forwarding a draft Class VI road waiver. – Marshall to bring back to the Planning Board. 

7.4 Quote from Wayne Riessle to install a handrail at the front steps of the town hall. – The Selectmen authorized the work for the railing. Eastman to notify the contractor

7.5 A letter signed a concerned citizen to the Selectmen regarding the recent incident with Chief Marshall. – Filed 

7.6 A copy of Legislative Bulletin, #25- Public reading file 

7.7 Permit by notification from the State of New Hampshire for 158 Harrison Road- Filed 

7.8 Email from a realtor asking about rules on campers parking in town. – Dagesse responded

7.9 Letter from the New Hampshire Local Government Center for comment on proposed bylaw amendments that could govern the LGC in the future. – Filed 

7.10 Email from Sue Merritt, from NH DOS, forwarding questions on 911#’s in Town. – Filed 

7.11Email forwarding the Executive Council Report that includes information on foreclosure help- Public reading file 

7.12Quote from ServePro to clean the carpet in the Police Department. –The Selectmen authorize the cleaning. 

8.0Old Business

8.1 The Selectmen signed the Hamill purchase and sales agreement. 

8.2 Jim Dumais will be finishing the mop sink on Monday. 

9.0 New Business 

9.1 Marshall motioned to approve the application of the Washington Congregational Church for September 28, 2013. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.2 Marshall motioned to approve the application of the summer camp director for the use of the lodge on August 9th and July 19th-20th. Eaton seconded the motion. All voted in favor. 

9.3 The Kluk’s came to the Park and Recreation Commission asking to create a flag fund. The fund will be to collect monies to place flags on Main Street in the summer. Checks can be made to the Town of Washington with a memo flags. 

9.4 Eastman attended a Webinar regarding volunteerism and employees. 


10.1 The Board approved cheques for payroll $6,363.56 and vendor checks in the amount of $7,219.93

 June 13, 2013. 

11.0  ADJOURNMENT 

11.1 Eastman motioned to adjourn Eaton seconded the motion the meeting was adjourned at 8:05PM All voted in favor. 

Respectfully,

Michelle Dagesse

Secretary for the Board of Selectmen 
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